Notes of Lordship Rec Users Forum - October 9th 
@Broadwater Centre

Present:  Irene Lee and Brian Scott (Friends of Graham Lee); Su Jolly (Broadwater Community Centre); Paul Ely (LBH Recreation); Debbie Mascarenas, Irene Fearon and Maria Harwood (Mother & Toddler Group); Ray Swain, Helen Steel, Joan Curtis and Dave Morris (Friends of Lordship Rec)   Apologies: Daniel Sesu (Cycle Club Project); Caroline Jepson and Steve Hill (FLR); Rebecca Turpin (BTCV); Michael Loughnane (LBH); Kay and Barry Lowe (Friends of Graham Lee); 


Note: Decisions/actions are underlined. 


1.  Heritage Lottery  update

a.  PE and JM met 3 officers from HLF on 20.9.06. PE reported back to us that the tone of the meeting was on the whole positive since Lordship was a park they would like
to fund. A letter was sent after the meeting setting out the main areas for improvement of the bid. (See letter enclosed below).

Main points include:

1. Need improved Management Plan to show that developments can be sustained and maintained.
2. Make clearer the role of the 3 parks in the area (Downhills, Belmont and Lordship) to show why Lordship should be singled out for improvement.
3. Links between Centre and Park to be improved. 
4. More representative community involvement (50% ethnic minority involvement) in the process.
5. Include the future of the listed toilet block
6. More improvements/facilities in the North of the park (near the main entrance)

PE met the Head of the London Region HLF at Finsbury Park celebrations who suggested that the Markfield bid to HLF would not necessarily compromise the
Lordship bid but that we need to get our bid in soon before the funds run out.

b. A lot of work is needed between now and March before we submit our full bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund. PE to employ someone on a short term basis to take forward writing the improved management plan, rewrite the biodiversity bid and work with consultants to generally improve the bid in line with what the HLF has requested. It might take quite a few weeks till that person would be in place and fully briefed (probably till after xmas) so we shouldn't wait till then before working out who should be doing what, when. Paul and Dave will get together to draft up an action schedule/timetable from now until March 2007.

c.  Friends of Lordship Rec hope to organise some PR to support the bid - eg. a video of local peoples memories and views. Also propose an event nearer the time of the bid involving local people to show local interest in the bid and the rec - maybe involving schools and the football teams etc in the park calling for the resources we need to regenerate the park. LRUF agreed to support something like this.


2.  Master Plan

Ideally this needs to be completed regardless of the progress of the HLF bid so that we're not in 'limbo' regarding getting on with improvements (new cycle paths, millennium tree ring etc). However, it is complicated because the consultants are needed to help with improving the HLF bid first. The 'Masterplan' consultants involved still owe us some time from their contract. 

Any draft 'Masterplan' would need to be discussed further, and to demonstrate that we have done further consultation and a launch. The Masterplan was always said to be an interim not final plan, but there were worries that if it was not completed and launched then the HLF bid might become a final plan by default.

Meanwhile we need to identify what work can actually be carried out in the interim and be able to determine if it is deemed not to interfere with the wider Master Plan. 


3.  Football foundation bid

This has been  put on the back burner due to the HLF bid and the demise of SES (Sporting and Education Solutions). It was felt that it would helpful to invite Clasford to the next User Forum to discuss his ideas for a football-related bid (which originally included re-furbishing the back of the Shell Theatre), and general liaison matters re the Rec.


4.  Broadwater Centre

There have been various ideas about what to do to improve the Centre's links with both the park (eg cafe, gate in fence etc) and with Somerset Close (who wish to access the centre and park without going the long way round via Lordship Lane). Su reported that the Centre needs to develop a coherent plan for this. 


5.  BTCV 

BTCV are to discuss possible volunteer projects: 
- with Clasford for the kids who are involved with his activities around the grounds of the centre
- how they can help improve usage and engagement in the park in the long-term
- a work-session in the near future.


6.  Lottery Playground Development Fund.

Parks Dept are submitting a new bid for Lordship by 20 October for renewal of playground equipment and/or any new play areas that may be identified. The bid is for conventional playground not in line with what came out of the consultation done with children earlier who had expressed a preference for adventure and water play. It was felt that if the river regeneration goes ahead then there will be wide scope for water-related play.


7.  Proposed Cycle Club

Social Services worker, Daniel Sesu (based at the Keston Centre) put in an Neighbourhood Renewal Fund bid for a cycle club for people with disabilities in the Rec, and was allocated £70,000. Unfortunately the Users Forum was not consulted about this, or made aware of the details until recently. It was emphasised that all proposals for the Rec must go through the Users Forum to ensure they fit in with the overall improvements strategy and are properly discussed. Having said that, we agreed that we didn't want to unnecessarily inhibit any good ideas and initiative.

After the Cycle Club idea was mentioned at the previous meeting, Dave M met and walked around the site with Daniel. It seemed like a great idea, but there were issues needing careful liaison and resolution eg the proposed positioning of a bicycle storage building between the Broadwater Centre and the Rec that would obscure sight lines to the new play areas in the Rec.

Unfortunately Daniel is now under time pressure to spend the money by next March and is having to make quick decisions which first need to be properly discussed to ensure they are in tune with other organisations in the Forum. He wants to construct a tarmac path from the back of the Centre to join the main Lordship Rec paths via a new gate in the fence. He does not have a great deal of funds for this and this may effect where he can site his storage. The concensus at the meeting was that any storage building should be further over in the corner of the Centre grounds by the multi-use games area. It is not certain if he will need planning permission for his plans. 

He also has proposals to extend his bid to include work on the model traffic area. It was generally felt that more definite, written information about budgets etc. was needed if the Recreation Dept and Centre were to give permission for the scheme to go ahead. It was suggested that more time be requested from NRF as we all felt it was a good thing for the Rec and we do not want to lose any potential resources that could go into the Rec to improve its facilities. PE to have talks with Daniel.


8.  MTA Hut

Given that the HLF have indicated that they are unlikely to fund the transformation of the hut, it was proposed that the Council use a part of the £600,000 LBH capital currently earmarked for the Rec to pay for improving the building. Doing nothing at this point was not an option - and this was the original plan in 2005. It was agreed that we need to rework and implement plans for the hut, whether refurbishment or rebuild, ie. if no likely funding stream for a re-build can be identified by the end of the year then we should press ahead immediately with re-furbishment.


9.  Lake

a. Michael Loughnane was unable to attend the meeting so an update is needed about re-establishing the water supply (which is he is investigating). 

b. Ray (FLR) suggested that one way of getting rid of the silt in the lake is to dig it out and use it in some raised beds that could be constructed with railway sleepers and linings along the side between the lake and the Moselle. We need to find out (via Parks Dept?) if this usage for the silt is possible. 

c. The cracks appearing in the new lake-side path need repairing - Paul Ely to contact the contractors, as agreed at the last meeting.


10.  The Moselle

PE has just received a detailed 'pre-feasability' report from HALCROW. He has one hard copy which he will read. PE to make sure it is made available to others on the Forum (hopefully via the email list).


11.   Knotweed

An urgent decision is needed on what to do with the knotweed since the Graham Lee Memorial Group are holding a gardening day on Saturday 14th Oct and will want to know what they can do with it once they have cleared it from around the trees. We agreed that the Parks Dept needed to decide and act on this asap.


12.  Staffing   

It was felt that the lack of information, action and follow-through on issues in the Rec (as mentioned throughout the meeting) would be more readily resolved if there were one LBH parks' person on site who had overall responsibility for the Rec. This could also help to strengthen the HLF bid.


13.  Cycle path

Transport for London has £130,000 for a cycle path through Lordship and Downhills. It was felt that this money may not go far and if there were a priority to be made it
should be the stretch from Downhills Park Road to the Moselle which is in a terrible state. PE to find out more.


14.  Oak tree ring

It was felt that if the millennium oak tree ring near the High Rd entrance were to be moved to the north side of the Rec (as its growth in its current site will obscure the magnificent view to Ally Pally) then it needed to be done this year or else the trees may become too big to move. Michael or Don from Parks Dept need to discuss with Nick Michaels (LBH Conservation Officer) and make a decision about this. Maybe this is a project that BTCV could help with.


15.   AOB

a.  Broadwater Centre is holding a caribbean food event on Wednesday 25th October and want to offer free table to community groups. This could be a good place for the Forum to have a presence and to involve new people.

b. Demolition has begun at the factory next to the Lordship gate without appropriate hoarding around it so that it is becoming a danger to playing children. PE to look into this and 'Section 106' planning gain money (owed by the developers) earmarked for the entrance area. 

c. Parks dept need to check up about unsafe garage wall by the Higham Rd gate.

d. Friends of Lordship Rec have taken up the offer of European funded company to set up and run a Friends website for the Rec free for a year. Joan and Dave will be the initial contacts. 

e.   Next LRUF meeting - Monday November 6th      Next Friends Drop-In is Sunday 5th November, 2pm in the MTA hut.


